Results - Unique Learner Number Consultation 

There was a mixed response on the need for a Unique Learner Number (ULN) service. Whilst there was ‘in principle’ support for a UK-wide ULN which could be used to access and share learner records and ultimately provide a national learning database, there were doubts amongst some respondents about the strength of the case for such a service in the light of developing work on a national identity number and the European Union learner number.

Generally, respondents viewed the Level 1 ULN service as having the least to offer in terms of savings and benefits.  Level 2 was viewed as an essential progression from Level 1.  Level 3 was believed by some to be the optimum level where the potential for benefits for learners and providers began to offset costs.  Level 4 was generally considered a step too far. 

Respondents found it difficult to estimate savings, however, some identified key benefits around improved access to data and tracking of learners which would support improved access for learners and more responsive provision based upon robust evaluation.  There was considerable support for the use of an established number and infrastructure.

Major costs were considered to be around developing and updating management information systems, along with the administrative costs of managing new processes at all levels.  

Effective planning and funding of implementation was considered vital, with a need to resolve issues around privacy, security and data integrity, along with interoperability, universal usage and standardisation.  
